Public Notice - CORRECTION - Whites Point Quarry and Marine Termine

Canadi NOVESOTIA
Public Notice
CORRECTION

Whites Point Quarry and Marine Terminal Proposal:
Comment Period on Draft Agreement Extended

Please note that the news release distributed by the Canadian Environmental
Assessment Agency and posted on its Web site on August 11, 2003, contained
an error in the address of the Nova Scotia Department of Environment and
Labour (NSDEL). Consequently, some individuals or groups sending
comments on the draft agreement to NSDEL may have had them returned.

We apolagize for any inconvenience this may have caused. If you sent
comments to NSDEL, please re-send them to one of the following addresses:

Chris Daly

Nova Scotia Environment and Labour
5151 Terminal Road, 5th Floor

P.O. Box 697

Halifax NS B3J 2T8

Tel.: (902) 424-2574

Fax: (902) 424-0503

E-mail: ea@gov.ns.ca

Steve Chapman

Canadian Environmental Assessment Agency
200 Sacré-Coeur Boulevard, 13th floor
Gatineau QC K1A OH3

Tel.: (819) 997-2937

Fax: (819) 997-4931

E-mail: steve.chapman@ceaa-acee.gc.ca

Draft Agreement

Comments must be received no later than October 22, 2003.
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